




Smithfield Township Environmental Advisory Council 
October 15, 2024 

Page 3 of 4 

preservation and conser ation, it was suggested that the Planning Commission could explore the 
idea of a town center fu her. 

f. Discussion: *mbo Creek Sediment Reduction Plan.

Council highligh ed that the township's MS4 permit mandates a sediment reduction plan. 

The Township engineer, long with Township staff will investigate areas of significant erosion to 

identify sections for pote tial stabilization. This process might involve planting trees, adding 

riparian buffers, and stra egically placing boulders to control stream bank erosion. After some 

discussion, Council cone uded with a consensus on the importance of balancing education efforts 

with targeted restoration rojects, and members agreed to keep pollution reduction on the agenda 

as an ongoing topic. 

Members emphas zed the need to inform residents that they should be discouraged from 
creating makeshift drain e ditches or runoff channels on their properties without oversight and 

must maintain their sewa e mounds properly. The consensus was that public education is crucial 
to foster community und rstanding. 

g. Discussion: 6 0 Seven Bridges Rd. Sketch Plan.

Brett Cartwright i troduced the subject, and noted several concerns, and a discussion 
ensued. Council Member expressed concerns over the developer's possible requests for relief. 
Including three variances and dozens of waivers. The developer's possible plan may include 
reduced setbacks near the creek and no sidewalks. Brett Cartwright expressed a desire to verify 
certain aspects of the dev loper's stormwater permit. Council discussed the importance of having 
sidewalks. Council raise concerns about the safety and traffic impact, especially given the 
proximity to Gap View D ive, which is notorious in the Township. Council agreed to readdress 
this project if it progresse from a sketch plan into a land development submission. 

6. New Business:

a. Discuss: River s Edge Park Online Survey.

Alex Jackson shared a n w online survey meant to gather resident input on park needs and 
preferences for Rivers Edge ark on River Road. 

Marguerite Vecchio cot mented on some issues she was having with the GIS mapping system within 
the survey, and a discussion nsued. Alex Jackson mentioned that the next meeting on Rivers Edge Park 
is December 11th at 6 P.M. 

7. Public Comment

Kristine Karol asked a q estion on the open space inventory list, and commented about EAC

members communicating wit property owners. 




